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DEADLINE FOR ITEMS FOR  NEXT ISSUE: 10th February  

Please send your contributions by email to lezantnews@gmail.com, no later than 

10th February 

All contributions and articles printed are done so in good faith and are not          

necessarily the views of the editor or committee. 

Please remember that the Lezant Parish Magazine is an independent  publication 

and the editors and committee are not responsible for the  services or professional 

qualifications provided by the advertisers; readers must satisfy themselves that the 

advertiser meets their requirements, 

Rainfall Figures from Trekenner Farm  

 November 2024  110mm. December 2024 111mm. 

November 2023  225mm.  December 2023 174mm   

Dear friends and neighbours, 
 
Winter is coming to an end and the first snowdrops are a wonderful re-
minder of spring. Green shoots are bravely rising from the cold earth, and 
the picture of the plough and seed on our front cover is a reminder of how 
we depend on farming, and its interactions with nature and the changing 
seasons, for our food. We are blessed to live in such a beautiful part of the 
world, and our patchwork landscape of fields and woods and hedgebanks is 
the result of much blood, sweat and tears over the years. I am so thankful 
that so many of our farmers take their guardianship of the land seriously. 
 
I have much to be grateful for, not least that we live in a community full of 
caring and loving people, with so many helping in so many different ways, 
either individually or through the many organisations, clubs and informal 
groups, giving generously of their time and talents. Thank you all! 
 
And also  thanks to all who either contribute to or distribute this magazine, 
including the advertisers. Without them there would be no magazine! 
                                                                                                           Best wishes Jo 
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Lezant Parish Magazine is an independent publication, organised and published by a 
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residents of Lezant Parish. It is funded by advertising revenue and distributed free of 

charge to all households in the Parish. 
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 Lezant Parish Council Notices (Jan 25)          continued from page 33. 

 
Cutting of footpaths and grass cutting in Lezant Parish 2025. Invitation to tender. 
Tenders are invited for grass cutting in Lezant Parish in 2025. Cutting is required 
monthly from April to November inclusive. Please apply to the clerk for a full 
schedule of areas to be cut.   
 
Tenders are invited for the cutting of footpaths in Lezant Parish in 2025. Please 
tender for both one and two cuts. For two cuts, they will be required in midsum-
mer and in November. Full details can be obtained from the parish clerk. 
 
Tenders should be submitted by Friday 7th February 2025. The tender must also 
contain a copy of your certificate of public liability insurance.  
 
LEZANT PARISH COUNCILLOR VACANCY 
Are you interested in local current affairs? Do you wish to help your community? 
Could you provide a voice for residents? 
 
Lezant Parish Council currently has one vacancy 
 
Applications are invited from parishioners who wish to be considered for co-
option onto the Parish Council. Please send a letter or email to the Clerk by 5pm 
on Friday 7th February stating why you wish to be considered for the role 
(maximum 250 words). Co-option will take place at the Parish Council meeting 
11th February. 
 
The term of office will run until the next ordinary elections in May 2025. This posi-
tion is only open to people that live in the Parish of Lezant or within 3 miles of the 
boundary and those that work or own land within the Parish. 
 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED – LEZANT PARISH WAR MEMORIAL PLANTERS 
Lezant Parish Council is looking for volunteers to help manage the planters at 
Lezant War Memorial. Help is required to plant bulbs and generally tidy up the 
flower beds. All costs would be covered. If you think you could help, please con-
tact the clerk for details. Mrs Sam Inman 01566 784050 or LezantPari-
shClerk@gmail.com. 
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Lezant Lunch Club at Christmas  
 
Thirty four members of the Lezant Lunch Club were welcomed by Ken Scoble at 
Trebullett Hall on Wednesday 15th December when a delicious traditional Christmas  
lunch with fresh vegetables and all the trimmings was enjoyed. . A vegetarian alter-
native of beetroot fritters was prepared by Mary Synott. The traditional meal was 
prepared by Marilyn Davey, Ruth Burden, Irene Nash, Diana Anderson, Julie Dinnis 
and Carolyn Reynolds. Service was provided by Rebecca Gentry, Janet Lyle, Cynthia 
Jewel, Janet Docherty, Helen Judge, Mary Bridger and Janet Honey.  
 
After coffee, members were entertained by a medley of Christmas songs performed 
by children from Trekenner School led by their teacher, Shelley Jeffery. A vote of 
thanks was given by Ann Foster. Before walking back to school the children went to 
look at the Angel Festival in the Chapel where they could spot the angels they had 
made. 
 
The Lezant Lunch Club meets on the last Wednesday of each month. The next meal 
will be held on Wednesday 26th February. The cost to members will be £5 for two 
courses plus coffee. Please phone Ruth Burden on 01566 782286 to book a place.  
The January meal is on the 29th. 

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal 2024 
 

Thank you to everyone who donated to the annual poppy appeal for the Royal 
British Legion. 
Also, many thanks to those who had tins in their businesses and the kind people 
who went door to door collecting. 
 
Trekenner School £13.07 
Trekenner £74.87 
Treburley £78.43 
Old Treburley £87.36 
Tre Pol & Pen £57.56  
Larrick £71.80 
Lezant £191.10 
Rezare £150.54 
Springer Spaniel Pub £27.65 
Lezant Church Service Collection £59.00  
Total £811.38 
 
Thank you all from Philip and Fay Knight 

mailto:LezantParishClerk@gmail.com
mailto:LezantParishClerk@gmail.com
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Trekelland Farmhouse 
 

Witch marks – Renovation discoveries 
 
Historical Context: 
We purchased the farmhouse along with two ancient barns approximately 3 
years ago from a member of the Basire family, who, in turn bought the 
farmhouse, buildings and surrounding land in 1966. Prior to that, we were told 
that the Budge family held the farmhouse and land for many generations. We 
have however established that the Hockin family lived at the farm and farmed 
the land in 1911. Earlier still, in 1897, a Statement of Return, under the 
Agricultural Rates Act 1896, detailed the tenant farmer as William Tink, whilst 
the owner of the farm was C.G. Archer Esq. The total acreage at that time was 
171.2 acres. Before the late 19th century there is no clear information as to who 
owned or farmed the farm, although we understand that it was owned at one 
stage by the church, and then the Robartes family. 
It would be interesting to speculate which of the past owners or tenants had felt 
sufficiently concerned about the power of witches or evil spirits, that they felt it 
necessary to install some means of protection within their home. 
 
Witch Marks ‘Virgo Virginum’ and Crescent moon: 
Whilst renovating the first-floor room, which had been described as the ‘old 
Granary’, we began to clear off decades of lime wash from what turned out to 
be a wall constructed of solid slate stone panels. Each panel was 
approximately 3 inches thick, 6ft. high and 30 inches wide. Each slate is set into 
an oak surround. The slate wall runs across the full width of the farmhouse. 
In the top corner of one panel was a mark VV inverted. It had been carved 
deeply into the slate. We noticed, in addition, some strange crescent shaped 
marks on a roof beam, within the same proximity. 
 
Thereafter, we spent some time researching the meanings behind both marks: 
VV ‘Virgo Virginum’: According to academic research VV (where one v is 
joined to a second), is a well-known witch mark in both England and in early 
colonial USA. It represents the phrase ‘Virgo Virginum’ which means Virgin 
of Virgins (ie. the Virgin Mary). It was used from the 15th century until as late 
as the mid-18th century and was often carved into a wall or roof beam to protect 
the home from evil spirits. The marks were to provide the occupants of the 
farmhouse with a sanctuary from local, evil spirits, rather than other evil spirits 
which travelled through the night ‘air’, from place to place. 
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Lezant Parish Council Notices (Jan 25) 

PARISH COUNCIL 

HIGHWAYS. The Clerk reports any problems that come to her attention to COR-
MAC. Mrs Sam Inman 01566 784050 or LezantParishClerk@gmail.com. 

POTHOLES, FLY TIPPING ETC. if you have something to report an exact location 
and photo are useful. Members of the public are also able to report issues di-
rectly to Cornwall Council either by calling 0300 1234100 or online at https://
www.cornwall.gov.uk/transport-parking-and-streets/roads-highways-and-
pavements/report-a-problem-with-a-road-or-pavement/ 

FINDING OUT ABOUT PLANNING IN THE PARISH. Details of all planning applica-
tions are placed on parish noticeboards and can be found on the parish website 
https://www.lezantparish.org.uk/planning. All applications, planning decisions 
and advice of pre-applications will be published in the Lezant Newsletter. 
(Please note that due to the timings of publication it is possible the deadline for 
comments may have passed. Up-to-date information on planning can also be 
found at https://planning.cornwall.gov.uk/online-applications/). 

PLANNING NOTIFICATIONS 

PA24/01389/PREAPP. Pre-application advice converting the Old Shippen for 
residential use in conjunction with the ownership of Cartha Martha Bungalow 
e.g. as a residential annex or unit of accommodation for the use by family mem-
bers. Building west of Cartha Artha Cottage, Rezare  

 
STATUS OF PREVIOUS APPLICATIONS 
PA24/02279 APPROVED. Chesters Lodge Trekenner. Part retrospective applica-
tion for the construction of a building to be used for the following: domestic 
storage and a workshop, to be used incidental to the enjoyment of the 
dwellinghouse known as Chesters Lodge; the storage of equipment for the 
maintenance of the land; and a tack room for horses. To also include the change 
of use of the land and other associated works. 
 
HEDGE TRIMMING  
The Parish Council would like to remind residents of their hedge trimming re-
sponsibilities regarding roadside hedgebanks adjacent to the highway to ensure 
safe passage of pedestrians, horse riders and vehicles. It is recommended that 
November to February is the best time to complete this task so as to cause the 
least disturbance to wildlife. For further information and advice, please contact 
Cornwall Council Highways Department on 0300 1234 100                                            
                                                                                         more on page 34 

mailto:LezantParishClerk@gmail.com
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/transport-parking-and-streets/roads-highways-and-pavements/report-a-problem-with-a-road-or-pavement/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/transport-parking-and-streets/roads-highways-and-pavements/report-a-problem-with-a-road-or-pavement/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/transport-parking-and-streets/roads-highways-and-pavements/report-a-problem-with-a-road-or-pavement/
https://planning.cornwall.gov.uk/online-applications/
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  SHEPHERD’S HUT THERAPY   

For balanced wellbeing 

 Jo Rider Kinesiologist Dip KA  

            East Penrest Farm   

              Tel: 07976 551578 

             jmarider@gmail.com 

Food sensitivities, stress, pain management and more 
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Crescent Moon marks: These marks, once carved, were supposed to address 
the issue of encouraging good health, not only for the farmer and his family but 
also his livestock. Again, the marks were supposed to be ‘offensive’ towards evil 
spirits and thus provided good protection for the home. They were also 
supposed to improve fertility within the family and farm animals, although the 
records are somewhat ‘vague’ as to its level of success. ‘Crescent moon’ signs 
have been found in some of the oldest buildings in the UK, making this mark 
one of the oldest of witch marks. 
                                                             Graham &  Gail Madeley 
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Covering Launceston, Bude, Tavistock, Holsworthy, 

Callington and Surrounding Areas. 

No mess, no fuss. We’ll thoroughly clean your chim-

ney with our rotary brush and vacuum, providing  

certification once the job is done.  

Chimney Sweep and Service 

A thorough sweep from £55 

Call or email us today to book yours; 

Tel: 01566777388 

 

Fully insured and  

HETAS certified installers 

With our vast knowledge of flue 
systems, no job is too small 
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Melanie Young 

Local Chimney Sweep and Vac 

Master Sweep Trained 

Fully Insured and NVQ Accredited 

Tel: 07779 333718 

 01566 889006 

melsweep@hotmail.com 
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The Community Services team would  like to share the Free services which 
we offer your community; 
 
 Community support in our Neighbourhood Hubs for those with a pal-

liative condition and their loved ones. 
 Bereavement support services both 1-1 and group sessions 
 Self-help group,  guides, newsletters and information 
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TREBURLEY SOCIAL CLUB 

February 2025 

Mondays  Warm Welcome Space continues each Monday 

Saturday 8 Quiz - Steve Wild will be setting the questions. £1.50 per 
person, no more than 4 people to a team please. 8:00pm 
start 

Saturday 22 Entertainment evening with Phil G. Members £3.00, non 
members £3.50. 8:00pm start 

Wednesday  26 Bingo evening - eyes down at 8:00pm  
 

March 2025 

Saturday 1 Cornish themed quiz - Maria from LanSENtogether 
will be setting the questions. £5 per person, which 
includes a pasty and a cream tea. Pasties are cheese 
and onion or meat. Please let Cindy know your 
choice of flavour. 6:00pm start with pasties being 
served from 6:30pm 

Sunday 2 Continuing the Cornish theme, Andrew Dinner will 
be entertaining us. This afternoon will include a 
cream tea at £2 per person. From 2.30pm onwards 

“ Warm Welcome Spaces” 

Don’t forget that the Treburley Club is opening its doors every Monday morning 

from 9am to midday, offering free tea and coffee and the opportunity to connect 

with neighbours. It’s a wonderful chance to make new friends, share stories, and 

help reduce feelings of loneliness, bringing a bit of human warmth to our village. 
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JOHN CLARK 

CARPENTRY 

PAINTING AND DECORATING 

GENERAL MAINTENANCE 

01579 370758 

07775 506235 

The first talk of 2025 is at 7.00pm at Eagle House on Tuesday 11th  Feb-
ruary when Helen Findlay, Senior scientist, Plymouth Marine Laborato-
ry; Honorary Professor, University of Exeter, UK will be giving us a talk 
entitled: 
"Our ocean’s role in climate and combatting climate change" 
 
Helen is a biological oceanographer at Plymouth Marine Laboratory 
interested in understanding the effects of climate change and ocean 
acidification on marine ecosystems, and the application of this 
knowledge to maintain a healthy, sustainable ocean, with a particular 
focus on the Arctic and North East Atlantic. 
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A Brief History of Plough Sunday 

 

 Plough Sunday is thought to be a very ancient festival, abandoned at the 
Reformation and then revived in the 19th Century. Traditionally it was cel-
ebrated on the first Sunday after Epiphany (which falls on 6 January). The 
next day, known as Plough Monday, marked the return to work after the 
Twelve Days of Christmas. In the medieval period, there was generally only 
one plough in each village (often kept in the church). This village plough 
would have been cleaned and decorated, and then dragged to the church 
to be blessed; and prayers would have been said for a good harvest before 
the start of the new season’s work. During the service the ‘plough light’ 
was paraded ceremonially. This was a candle kept lit in the church 
throughout the year (but banned by Henry VIII in 1538). 

After the blessing, the plough was pulled through the village again, led by a 
Fool and a boy dressed as a woman called a ‘Betsy’ .The procession 
stopped at as many ale houses as possible for revellers to demand drinks. 
Pennies were also collected from houses along the route as a contribution 
towards keeping the plough light going in the church throughout the year - 
though some say this could have been to boost the kitty for ale at a cele-
bration that evening. In a medieval precursor of ‘trick or treat’ it would 
appear that anyone not paying a penny was likely to find a furrow cut 
across their garden by morning! The day ended with a village feast, ale 
flowed, and the traditional centrepiece was always a large Plough Pudding. 
In Cornwall it is said that the revelry could involve ‘guise dancing’ during 
which the dancers would go into people’s houses and turn the furniture 
upside-down. 

Newspaper reports from the 19th Century indicate that these activities 
sometimes got out of hand. Here is an extract from the Derby Mercury in 
1823:                                                                                                                                              
“We have been requested to state, that in consequence of the outrage and 
disturbance occasioned of late years by Plough Bullocks, arising chiefly 
from their commencing their perambulations some hours before day light, 
it is the determination of the inhabitants of several of the parishes in the 
country who have been accustomed to entertain them, not to afford the 
slightest bounty or hospitality to such as on the ensuing Plough Monday, 
or on any future season, may visit them at untimely hours, or who may not 
conduct themselves in a peaceable and decorous manner.”   
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Half page: 5 issues £55.75 10 issues £111.50 (£11.15 per issue) 

Whole page: 5 issues £83.00 10 issues £166 (£17.50 per issue) 

For new advertisers, buy 5 or 10 and get one free so 6 for 5 or 11 for 10. 

If less than 5 booked then £12.00 for half page and £19 for whole page per issue 

For sale and wanted adverts can be sent to the editor via email to lezant-
news@gmail.com  and we will try to include them in the newsletter. Cost £1 per 
‘For Sale’ advertisement. No charge for “Free to good home” adverts. Don’t forget 
our “Congratulations” feature is available for local major personal events . 

BUSINESS, FOR SALE AND WANTED ADVERTISEMENTS CAN BE PLACED 

Useful Numbers 
Cornwall Councillor:  Mr Adrian Parsons       
Email; cllr.adrian.parsons@cornwall.gov.uk                                        01566 782296 
Cornwall Council                                                                                       0300 1234 100 
www.cornwall.gov.uk 
Cornwall Council  Information Service —Launceston Library, Bounsalls Lane,  PL15 
9AB. Open Tues, Wed, Fri 9.30am-5pm, Sat 10am-1pm  
Children at Risk - If you know of a child at risk 0300 123 1116 
Hospital – Launceston Community Hospital Main Hospital              01566 765600  
MIU                                                                                                              01566 765630 
Physiotherapy Outpatients                                                                      01566 765616 
X-Ray                                                                                                            01566 765629 
Dental Emergencies                                          03330 063300       or  03334 050 290 

Parish website—www.lezantparish.org.uk 

Police: Email:launceston@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk  Tel. non emergency: 101 

Refuse: Including rubbish, recycling & garden waste collection dates; website 
www.cornwall.gov.uk  

MP for North Cornwall: Ben Maguire  ben.maguire.mp@parliament.uk 

YOUR COUNCILLORS 

Mrs V Hill (Chair)     01566  772786        Mrs I Wood  (Vice Chair)   01579  370473  

I G Nash                     01579 370644         N H Burden                          01566 782286                                  

G Holter             01579 371223         S Simmons      01566 782286                                 

T Unwin                     07711663229          Mrs J Dinnis       07616 352032 

T Minson                   07516990715            

A Parsons (Cornwall Councillor) 07743446289 or 01566 782296  

OUR PARISH CLERK: Mrs Sam Inman 01566 784050   
Email lezantparishclerk@gmail.com 
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WILL WRITERS SERVICES 

01752 770094/07979 850128 

A LOCAL FAMILY FIRM WHO SPEAK IN EASY TO UNDERSTAND 

LANGUAGE. WE VISIT YOU IN YOUR OWN HOME FOR YOUR CON-

VENIENCE AND COMFORT.  

FULL MEMBERS OF THE SOCIETY OF WILL WRITERS,  

QUALIFIED AND INSURED 

WE SPECIALISE IN WILLS -LASTING POWER OF ATTORNEYS- 

PROBATE ADVICE - ESTATE PLANNING 

 & PROPERTY PROTECTION TRUSTS.  

SIMPLE WILLS FOR UNDER £245  

We normally have your Will drafted within 2 weeks.  

www.willwritersservices.co.uk  
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The weather didn't deter people coming to carol singing on 

the Green, though this  had to relocate to the chapel. It 

was enjoyed by all who came and Launceston Town Band 

didn't end up with dripping instruments! The carol ser-

vice was led by Rev John Haley. The angels decorating the 

chapel were very appropriate for the singing of carols. John 

led the Christmas Day service which was well attended; the 

service included a short video of the Christmas story.  

The New Year started with a joint service of several chap-

els,  led by Rev. Haley. Rev David Miller, Superintendant 

minister for the whole of the Launceston area, took the 

following week’s service and the following week was an-

other joint service with the whole of the Launceston Circuit. A Circuit is a bit like a 

parish-but covers a different area-just to confuse everyone - self included! Or it did 

me when I moved to Trebullett.      Ann Foster                                                                                                     

LUNCH at EAST PENREST BARN 

James and Jo Rider would like to thank all 
who helped to make our lunch on January 
11th such a great success; those helping 
on the day, those who donated  raffle priz-
es, those who donated  ingredients for 
soup, and those who came and joined us 
in our beautiful Barn and  provided the 
excellent company enjoyed by all! 

We raised more than £1,100 pounds to 
help the Launceston Refugee Support  
Group  and Medical Aid for Palestinians.  
We are feeling overwhelmed by every-
one’s generosity.  MAP has been working 
with Palestinian communities since the 
massacre at Sabra & Shatila in 1982, to 
deliver locally-led health and medical care 

to those worst affected  by conflict, occupation and displacement.  The next event 
at East Penrest will be on Friday September 5th and we will have a Ceilidh Band 
with a caller  

http://www.willwritersservices.co.uk
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TREBULLETT METHODIST CHURCH 

 

" Wow!” and open mouths was the response from Trekenner School children, 
when,  after singing extremely well at the Lunch Club, they visited the Angel 
Festival.  

 

With 347 angels (yes three hundred and forty seven!) on dis-
play with fairy lights the Trebullett Angel Festival went ahead 
on the weekend of the storm! With no displays duplicated it 
was a picture to be seen with various organisations and indi-
vidual people taking part. These included: an angel cyclist on 
a bike, by Birds on Bikes women's cycling group, Short Mat 
bowls provided a tubby angel with a bowl for the body, the 
W.I., a tree of angels made at their last meeting, an angel 
advent calendar from the 1960s (no chocolates behind the 
windows then!), angels climbing Jacobs 
ladder, knitted ones, crocheted ones, a  
willow and wet paper angel by Sarah Cole, 
and many other angels made by groups or 
individuals-too many people to name indi-
vidually. The Art Group produced a compo-

site picture which involved all its members in reproducing one 
large picture. A recycled M&S box was used for the angel 
made using recycled materials.  Two workshops took place- 
making a willow angel and stencilling an angel, or angels if 
you were quick. Refreshments were ably catered for in quan-
tity and provision of  hot drinks in spite of there being no elec-
tricity. Trebullett people are very inventive and do not shy 
from what seems the impossible!  As the weekend was to raise money for 
SPACE and the storm prevented so many people from coming, it was  decided 
to extend the display and show it again the following  weekend. Hence Treken-
ner school were able to see their angels strung from the chapel ceiling and oth-
er groups using the chapel could also see it. 
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Bonney’s Cottage, Lower Trebullett,  

For Sale 

 
We’re selling our lovely, detached cottage after (almost) ten happy years. It is a 
perfectly formed Cornish cottage, and we would love to sell it to someone with a 
local connection, and certainly to someone who would like to live in it full time. It is 
a three-bedroom (all doubles) house – with the one downstairs currently set up as 
an office. We’re at the bottom of the hill in Lower Trebullett, Lezant. It’s got a sta-
ble door, an oil powered Rayburn/central heating, slate and wooden flooring, and a 
lovely wood burning stove. Some of the cottage dates back more than 250 years, 
with appropriate additions added over time. We have two gardens, one in front of 
the house, and a second lovely space just up the hill, with a garage and woodstore. 
We have loved living here, it’s such a quiet, special place with walks from the house 
in woods, or fields or along the river. If you’re interested or would like more infor-
mation, please do get in touch with Mary on 01566 786772 or email 
mary.synott@gmail.com  It’s been valued around £325,000 but we’re very open to 

LEZANT FLOWER & GARDEN GROUP 

The AGM is on Wednesday 19th February 

at 

Home Park, Trebullett. 

New members are welcome. 

Telephone Julie Dinnis 07919 352032 
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SERVICES AT ST BRIOCHUS February 2025 

Sunday 2nd                                        11am Holy Communion (BCP) 

Sunday 9th                                         11am  Service of the Word  

Sunday 16th                                       11am  Morning Prayer  

Sunday 23rd                                       11am  Eucharist  

  ****************************************************************** 

 If you require any further information or need any other help, please do not hesi-

tate to ring -  

Churchwarden: James Rider       01579 370186 

Secretary: Bridget Pentreath      07802 177803 

                             Trebullett Methodist Church February 2025 

Sunday  2nd                            11am Morning Service with Pauline Smith 

Sunday 9th                              11am   Morning Service with Peter Bloye 

Sunday 16th                           11am Morning Service with Maryanne Parsons 

Sunday 23rd                           11am Communion Service with Rev John Haley 

For more information please contact Jan Howells on 01566 782289 

 

Lezant Patchwork & Craft Group 

is meeting every Tuesday in Trebullett Hall at 2.30pm 

New Members are very welcome. 

 
Telephone 01566 782556 

 

21 

 
Lezant Women’s Institute 

 
Our next meeting is on February 12th at 2pm, when John Ellacott is speak-
ing on “Images of Launceston”. 

 

The guest fee is £4 to include light refreshments. The meetings are held in 
Trebullett Hall. 

If you are interested in joining us, we offer two meetings free of charge so 
that you can decide whether the WI is for you. 

For further information, please contact Cynthia 01579 370182 or email 
lezantwi@gmail.com. 

                                            ——————————- 
On January 8th Malcolm Wright gave us a fascinating in depth talk about 
the late 18th and 19th century explorers who had searched indefatigably but 
mostly unsuccessfully for the source of the Nile.  He covered early explora-
tions of the other great rivers of Africa, the Zambesi, the Niger and the Con-
go, using slides to show us contemporaneous maps of Africa and showing 
paintings of the earlier explorers and—as time went by– early photographs. 
He included the famous meeting between David Livingstone and Henry 
Stanley, but shattered our illusions by saying that the words “Dr Livingstone 
I presume” were a later fabrication. 
 
These European explorers displayed amazing fortitude and determination 
as they endured many hardships, including illnesses such as sleeping sick-
ness and malaria, impossibly difficult terrain, wild animals and violence 
from native tribes. The Tsetse flies also killed their horses. Most of these 
early expeditions were undertaken with the aim of finding trading routes 
across Africa for the promotion of commerce. 
 
The source was eventually deemed as being in Uganda’s Lake Victoria, but, 
as Malcolm pointed out, can that actually be considered the case?  What 
about all the rivers which flow into Lake Victoria itself? 
                            ———————————————————- 

  

After a cup of tea we drew the curtains to find it was snowing heavily.   We 
closed the meeting early to enable members to drive back safely. 
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PARISH TAXI SCHEME—FOR RESIDENTS OF LEZANT PARISH ONLY 

If you are a resident of Lezant Parish, you can claim a subsidy for any taxi jour-

ney using Launceston Taxis. (Please note: the taxi cannot be used on a regular 

basis for commuting    between home and work, nor as a school-run vehicle.) 

From 01 December 2024 the subsidy will be increased to £7 per single journey 

(you can also claim £7 for the return journey, if applicable). Please note this in-

crease will be for a limited time only in order to use up reserves - once the grant 

is exhausted the subsidy will be lowered. Please check the     magazine for any 

updates or contact the clerk.   To take advantage of the scheme the taxi must be 

pre-booked through Launceston Taxis on       07340 813434. The taxi driver will 

have a form that he will complete. You sign the form and pay the reduced rate 

to the driver. Please note that the single fares quoted below are for guidance 

only, and may differ depending on where you are being picked up/ dropped off: 

Lezant £17.00   Subsidy £7.00   You pay £10.00 

Rezare £18.50       You pay £11.50 

Trebullett £18      You pay £11 

Treburley £18      You pay £11   

Tregada £17.00       You pay £10.00                                            

Trekenner £18.00       You pay £11. 

 Trekelland £17.00       You pay £10.00 

The Parish Council would encourage all residents to use the taxi whenever        
possible although it is appreciated that a taxi is not always available. Pre-
booking the day before can sometimes help.  
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M.J.WARREN 

BUILDERS & DECORATORS 

PROPERTY MAINTAINANCE 

SPRINGFIELD, LEZANT PL15 9PP 

  

ALL ASPECTS OF INTERIOR AND EXTERIOR DECORATING 

KITCHEN AND BATHROOM INSTALLATION 

GENERAL BUILDING WORK 

 ESTABLISHED OVER 30 YEARS 

FOR A PROFESSIONAL RELIABLE SERVICE 

Please call Michael on 07956 508850 

mjwarren711@btinternet.com 

Tre, Pol & Pen 

Farming Fun Day 

Saturday 15th February 11am-4pm 

 This is a FREE entry, family-focused day, with the animals and machinery 

that live on TPP Farm. Come meet, interact, and get pics with everything at 

your own pace. Suitable for all ages (Children under 16 must be accompa-

nied by an adult at all times).  

 
 

Kick off half term with farming-based fun for all the family! 
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WHAT’S ON IN  FEBRUARY 
 

Mon 3rd Warm Welcome Treburley Social Club 9am-12 noon 

 Short Mat Bowls Trebullett Hall 7pm 

Tues 4th Holy Habits Trebullett Hall 2.15pm 

 Patchwork & Craft Trebullett Hall 2.30pm 

Wed 5th Coffee Morning Trebullett Hall 10.30am 

Thurs 6th Mobile Library Monks Hill, Treburley 3.25-3.45pm 

Sat 8th Coffee Morning Lezant Church Room 10.30am 

 Quiz with Steve 
Wild 

Treburley Social Club 8pm 

Mon 10th Warm Welcome Treburley Social Club 9am-12 noon 

 Short Mat Bowls Trebullett Hall 7pm 

Tues 11th Holy Habits Trebullett Hall 2.15pm 

 Patchwork & Craft Trebullett Hall 2.30pm 

  Parish Council Trebullett Hall 7.30pm 

Weds 12th WI Trebullett Hall 2pm 

Sat 15th Farming Fun Day Tre Pol & Pen 11am-4pm 

Mon 17th Warm Welcome Treburley Social Club 9am-12 noon 

 Short Mat Bowls Trebullett Hall 7pm 

Tues 18th Patchwork & Craft Trebullett Hall 2.30pm 

Wed 19th Flower & Garden 
Group AGM 

Home Park, Trebullett 2pm 

Sat 22nd Entertainment with 
Phil G 

Treburley Social Club 8pm 

Mon 24th Warm Welcome Treburley Social Club 9am-12 noon 

 Short Mat Bowls Trebullett Hall 7pm 

Tues 25th Patchwork & Craft Trebullett Hall 2.30pm 

Weds 26th Lezant Lunch Club Trebullett Hall 12.30pm 

  Monthly Bingo Treburley Social Club Eyes down 8pm 

Sat March 
1st 

Cornish themed 
Quiz  

Treburley Social Club 
see page 10 

6pm 

March 2nd Entertainment with 
Andrew Dinner  

Treburley Social Club 
see page 10 

From  2.30pm 
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Lezant Flower and Garden   3rd Wednesday, Call for venue and time 07919 352032 

Launceston Area Art Group Thursdays—Trebullett Hall  Phone for     de-

tails.  

01579 363579 

Lezant Bellringers Practice Night Wednesdays   Lezant Church  01579 370993 

Lezant Church Cake Sale 2nd Saturday Church Room  10.30-12 noon.  01579 370681  

Lezant Horticultural Society   Philip Knight  Chairman 01579 370993  

Lezant Parish Archive Grp Meetings as advertised in this magazine 01579 370370 

Lunch Club   Last Wednesday 12 noon Trebullett Hall  01566 782286 Ruth 

Burden 

Parish Council    2nd Tuesday. Trebullett Hall 7.30pm    Clerk: 01566 784050 

Patchwork & Craft Group Tuesdays 2.30pm Trebullett Hall 01566 782556  

The Sew and Sews   Alternate Mondays 10.30am at Penmarech, 

Trebullett  

01566 782282 

Short Mat Bowls     Every Monday 7.00pm-9pm Trebullett Hall   01566 782282 

Tots and Tea   Alternate Mondays—Trebullett Hall  10.30-12 01566 782223 

Trebullett Coffee Morning 

   

1st Wednesday Trebullett Hall  10.30-12 noon. 

Every month except for quarterly charity 

coffee mornings March, June, Sept, Dec. on 

Saturdays. 

01566 782286  

Treburley Social Club  

   

Daily 7.30pm-11.00 pm  

Fridays only 6 30pm-11.30pm 

01579 370889   

Trekenner School FOTS  Chair: Kirsty Wenden 

kwendend1977@aol.com 

 

Women's Institute  2nd Wednesday 2pm Trebullett Hall Cynthia  01579 370182 

Worship 

St Briochus Lezant 

 

 

Trebullett Methodist 

Church 

Bridget Pentreath  

James Rider 

Rev John Haley 

johnhaley@lamc.org.uk 

07802177803 

01579 370186 

 

01822 833634 

Local Information—clubs and activities 


